
HSA General Meeting 
November 14, 2019 

 
Called to order by Sandy Stetter at 8:08am in the Harbordale Cafeteria. 
 
Welcome: Sandy Stetter: Thank you for coming despite the rain. 
 
Annual membership: Sandy Stetter: Numbers are looking good, but we still are aiming for 100% 
membership. 
 
Adopt a Class: Kelly Dean: Ms. Vaughn is only teacher not adopted. 
 
Pumpkin Pizzazz: Event was the biggest fundraiser of the year. We can always use more 
volunteers. Thanks to those who came out and helped. 
 
Change Challenge: 3 days of fun collecting money before school. Kids got competitive. Robert 
Hinkson said we earned 44 cents a minute! 
 
Upcoming Events: 
 
Barnes & Noble and California Pizza Kitchen Nights: next Thursday Nov. 21 at 6pm. Storytime, 
cupcake decorating, and fun! Dinner at CPK: 20% of proceeds go back to Harbordale.  
 
Holiday Shop: Maryanne Cockerille and Marilee Gutierrez: Dec. 2 is preview day; Holiday Shop 
is set up in cafeteria. We need volunteers all week to set up, help kids shop, etc. Pay ahead 
credit payments will be allowed this year. Partnering with Toys for Tots. We take donations for 
kids who can’t afford to come to shop.  
 
Christmas on Las Olas: This fun event is Tuesday, Dec. 3 with Harbordale performance at 6pm 
on stage outside Cheesecake Factory. Holiday Program Sing-a-long will be a recap of Christmas 
on Las Olas at 8:30am on Dec.18. 
 
Field Day: Wed, Dec. 11(K-1), 12(2-3), 13(4-5). Ms. Hardison will need volunteers to run each 
station. This is a fun event to volunteer with.  
 
Staff Holiday Luncheon: Wed. Dec. 11 luncheon for all employees at school. Sign up will be live 
soon, so sign up early. Food should be dropped off in morning, or you may make an online 
monetary donation. Volunteers are needed to serve food all day. 
 
Beautification Project: Weed pulling will take place Nov. 22nd 8-9am. 
 
Budget: Maryanne Cockerille: Total $66,627; $15,000 is held in restricted funds; $51,513 is for 
HSA use; $29,000 is income from fundraisers so far this year. Pennies for Harbordale/Change 
Challenge: $3,213. Pumpkin Pizzazz: $18,390. We benefitted from lots of donations.  Expenses: 



$48,000 (based on money raised last year + $12,000 we already gave for computers). We 
already paid close to $41,000 out to the school and teachers already this year.  
 
Principal’s Update: Mrs. Bucolo: Ms. Rodriguez was selected as a finalist for teacher of the 
year.  She had to create a lesson and was observed by the team. Beacon TV is coming today to 
film her, then she will interview and do a photo shoot. We are very proud of Ms. Rodriguez and 
her accomplishments. Thank you for Pumpkin Pizzazz. It was the busiest ever. Thanks to Nicki 
Caruso for arranging free police officers. We can’t plan it a week earlier. Sand in playground has 
been replaced. We can’t get rid of the sand because alternatives are very expensive, and we 
aren’t allowed to use woodchips. Veterans Day flags are out. Barnes & Noble Night is run by 
Kindergarten teachers. Smart Bond:  We are in the midst of getting all quotes (curtains, marquis 
and technology) and getting bids. Everything should be complete by Jan/Feb. Food drive: 800 
items collected; Mrs. Bureau works with our own families to donate. Toy Drive: we will donate 
to outside organizations as well as our own families. Christmas on Las Olas: We’ve participated 
for 35 years. Performance will be on stage by Cheesecake factory at 6pm. Parking will be 
difficult. Show will be repeated on Dec. 18th at 8:30am at school. Field Days need volunteers. 
Holiday parties: contact teachers about what plan is (K-2 18th/  3-5 19th). Reassignments open in 
December 
 
Walk-a-Thon: Judy Dolan: Working on sponsors, so she can order shirts.  
 
Meeting adjourned at 8:45am 


